
 North Davis Community Council Minutes 

November 12th, 2019 
 

Attendance: 
Parents    NDJH Rep    Absent    
Liz Hansen   Tyler Poll, Principal   Wendy Garcia, parent   
Norah Baron   Dawnene Young, Teacher  Nicole Young, parent   
Rachel Black   Carrie Johnson, Teacher   Maude Beckman, parent  
Michelle Wunderlich  Chelsea Nielsen, Counselor  Aaron Holbrook, parent    
Aaron Holbrook        Anna Fondario, parent 
Nicole Young       
 

Visitors  
Stacey Jackson, Admin  Tim Allen, Admin   Trent Brown, Admin 
Ann Riding, Librarian  

 

Welcome: Norah Baron 

 

Approval of last meeting’s minutes: 

 Amendments:  Fix Counseling: PPR Certified to QPR Certified. 

   CCA classes are taught 1 time/month. 

 Motioned: Carrie Johnson  2nd: Michelle Wunderlich  Unanimous 

 

Financial Update:  

• There is $82,000 in the fund now. $81,000 is earmarked for Teacher Productivity and Americorp 

Employees. Due to a TA transitioning to a new assignment, we have the $5,000 from her 3.9 hr 

position that won’t be used. However, we may be short on productivity for teachers due to their 

pay raise from last year. So we will keep the $5,000 in the funds to review in 2nd semester after 

we know which teachers will be on productivity.  

• Expenditures: 

o An additional laptop cart was purchased. 

o 13 teachers were in attendance at a PLC conference in SLC.  

 

Academic Update:  

Preliminary 1st term data 

• This data is preliminary due to teachers offering students a few more days to complete work, 

show understanding and completion of curriculum requirements. As students make that up, I’s 

and F’s can be changed to a better letter grade. If requirements aren’t met, those I’s turn to F’s in 

the system and we try and work on the credit recovery for the student.  We want learning to 

happen and the student can demonstrate their learning even if it’s past the term the initial 

assessment was given.   

• Tyler has a break down of first term data and attendance that he will review with anyone 

interested.  

• We have a goal to make sure we aren’t sending students on to high school credit deficient. When 

a student fails, the teachers mark what standards the students failed so we know where they need 

to focus to show learning.  

 

Counseling Department Items: 

8 grade CCR’s are being done. They are also picking out their courses for next year.  

Christmas Child Spree: There is $150.00/child for purchases on Amazon. There are 100 students on the 

list. The foundation is covering 75. So we are looking for more donors to take care of the 25 not covered 

yet.  



 

After School Program: 

This program is running really well. We have a few new leaders and they are excited and trying new 

processes to give the students the best enrichment opportunities. Those new teachers also went to Jump 

Start training. 

 

Library: Ann Riding 

VEX IQ: 3 teams and they are participating in league play over at North Layton Jr. They are currently 

ranked 13th, 16th and 18th.  The final league play will be on 11/21 and that will determine who goes to 

state. Did not get fully funded, so they are looking for donors. 

Girls Who Code: received VR headsets. They are working in Co-Spaces to design 3D animation scenes. 

They will be able to participate in a virtual meeting to talk to an Engineer that National set up.  

Going as the President of the Utah Elementary Library Media Association for the National Conference 

of the American Association of School Librarians in Kentucky.  

Library is busy, circulation of about 100 books/day. 

During lunch the library is packed with students playing chess, learning how to code and use the robots 

and checking out books. 

 

Any other items: 

Carrie Johnson 

The chess club took 2 students to the open competition. They were fida ranked. 

 

Tyler Poll 

Had a Veterans Day assembly. The Jr ROTC did the color guard. This is a great addition to NDJH 

offerings. The choir sang the National Anthem. Ken Wright came as a veteran to speak. American Sign 

Language club signed God Bless America. Lt Col. Hull introduced members of each branch of the 

military and the band played a medley of the theme song for each branch of the military. It was an 

amazing assembly.  

We finally have a new wrestling mat. We have been wrestling on a used, donated mat since the school 

was built. With help on funding, we were able to upgrade our varsity mat.  

 

Nicole Young 

What can we do to help the Theatre department get new speakers or microphones for their play. Trent 

Brown offered that the After School Program will be purchasing microphones to use for the plays and 

support the students in presenting their hard work.  

 

• Tour of school was great. Tyler will schedule a time to do a tour if anyone is interested. 

• Please fill out the school survey. 

 

Future Agenda Items: 

Final Data on Term 1 

 

Adjourn: Motioned: Michelle Wunderlich 2nd: Dawnene Young  Unanimous 

 

Meeting dates:  12/10,   2/11,   3/10,   4/14,   5/12     @ 7:15 AM 


